REPORT DEW ISD FACILITIES SCHOOL SAFETY AND SECURITY AUDIT

CONDUCTED:

June 7, 2017

Dew ISD

SCHOOL SAFETY COMMITTEE

MEMBERS

Monte Atchley Chief DVFD Business owner

Carl Clark DVFD Pastor

Darrell Evans Dew ISD Superintendent

Christie Fishbeck Dew ISD Informational Technology

Nolan Glass Dew ISD Business manager

Dallon McKay DPS Trooper

Marcus Pfiefer Dew ISD Director of Maintenance

A safety review of Dew ISD in Teague, Texas was conducted in May of 2017. Those conducting the walk through review were:

Darrell Evans Superintendent
Nolan Glass Business Manager
Marcus Pfiefer Maintenance Director

All campus facilities and buildings were reviewed.

The following are the findings of this group and the recommendations and/or solutions:

- 1. The pads and batteries in the AEDs were found to be outdated.
 - a. Mr. Pfiefer ordered and installed new pads and batteries and all AEDs are now up to date.
- 2. The glass in the trophy cases in front of the school was noted as not being safety glass.
 - a. The group decided that the small amount of risk was not worth the expense that it would be needed to replace all of the glass.
- 3. Custodial closet was not secured.
 - a. Mr. Pfeifer assured us that that would not be the case in the future.
- 4. Several electrical outlets allowed access by students.
 - a. Plugs were purchased to put in the receptacles throughout the school.
- 5. Broken light switch was replaced in the gym.
- 6. Mechanical room had items that didn't belong in there.
 - a. Maintenance staff removed items to storage.
- 7. Exit sign by junior high entrance was not working
 - a. Maintenance staff replaced the sign.
- 8. Fourth through eighth grade car and bus drop off had some traffic concerns.
 - a. Maintenance staff place cones, insuring there was one line of traffic only.
- 9. Mulch under swingsets was thin and there were holes.
 - a. Maintenance replaced mulch this summer.
- 10. Ants/wasps were sprayed this summer, while students were on vacation.

ONGOING SAFETY MEASURES AT DEW ISD

- 1. Annual visit by the Dew Volunteer Fire Department.
 - a. Show students how equipment works
 - b. Seminar on fire safety.
 - c. Educate students on home fire concerns, including smoke detectors, escape plans, etc.
- 2. Spring 2017 "I love you guys" safety protocol was shared with all teachers, students, employees, and parents.
- 3. Fall 2017: Drill will begin using the "I love you guys" safety protocol and posters will be sent home with all students.
- 4. Visitor policy/Raptor continues to be in place with only the front entrance accessible to the public.

We will continue to monitor and do our best to improve the safety of those charged to our care on a daily basis.